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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline        

Enthusiasm) in their learning. CALENDAR  

COMING UP  

 

Friday 16th August 

Cranbourne Primary’s Got 
Talent Grand Final            
2.30 pm in the Gym 

 

Monday 19th August 

School Council Meeting 

 

Monday 19th—
Wednesday 21st August 

Grade 5/6 Camp to Phillip 
Island 

 

Wednesday 21st— 
Friday 23rd August 

Grade 3/4 Camp to Forest 
Edge 

 

Friday 23rd August 

School Assembly 

Senior Choir Performance at 
School Assembly 

Issue 25 

16th August, 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Quote of the Week 

‘We are a community’ 

 
 
Thank you to the parents who have received an invite and already 
completed our Parent Opinion Survey. The information collated in these 
surveys assists us to identify areas where we can improve to support our 
parent community. 
If you received an invitation but have not yet competed the survey, could 
you please do so asap as the survey will be closing shortly. If you need 
support to access the survey, please feel welcome to come to the school 
office on any morning where we can connect you to the survey through a 
school devise. 
The students are all excited about the upcoming Talent Show—this 
Friday in the gym. Students have been auditioning in their learning 
communities and selecting their participants ready for the final. We 
would be delighted to see parents attend to provide encouragement and 
support of this event.  
Our middle and senior students and staff are gearing up to attend camp 
next week. I am looking forward to joining the seniors at the Phillip 
Island camp.  
Schools can be the center of a community, where families seek and 
receive  support for many different reasons. Students connect and can 
create bonds that forge life long friendships. Teachers develop special 
bonds with their students and their memories last a life time. Some of the 
most rewarding times in a teacher’s career are when past students come 
back to visit us and share their successes or their experiences, relating it 
to their connections with us.  
Many of our past students often return to visit and update us on their 
lives, which brings us great pride. 
This week we were saddened to hear that one of the teenagers who did 
not survive the fatal car accident in Cranbourne on the weekend was one 
of our past students. We send our thoughts to her family and friends. The 
accident sends another reminder to families regarding the importance of 
educating our children from an early age about road safety and the impact 
of combining speed, poor weather conditions and inexperience when 
driving.  
Cheryl Van Deursen  - Principal 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 

From the Office    
 

.   

With the wet weather we 
have been experiencing   

lately, our supply of spare 
clothes is  running out. 

 

If your child has come home 
with any clothes from school, 

can you please ensure that 
these are washed and        

returned to the school as 
soon as possible. 

 

It may be a good idea for the 
younger students in          

particular, to have a spare 
change of clothes in their bag 

in case of an emergency.  

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Faith T 

FB Tristan H 

FC Ava H 

 

JA Susan A 

JB Joban P 

JC Dheaia R 

JD Valen T 

JE Isabelle 

 

MA Tirzah 

MB  

MC Nary N 

MD Kenai 

 

SA Anthony 

SB Ethan 

SC Naman 

SD Oscar U 

ICT MC Maggie K 

 FC Sophia O 

 SD Sam G 

 JD Ollie P 

Ms Whittle MA Alle M 

Mrs Bloomfield MB Christina A 

Mr Clydesdale - - 

Mrs Fernand SA Tayla F 

Principal  SA Will D 

 

 

HAPPY      

BIRTHDAY TO 

 OUR AUGUST 

BABIES! 
 
 
 
 

Natalia T 
Dylan R 

Ainebir B 
Ruby Y 
Sam F 

Lucian W 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum 

     CPS Art & Music Show  

We hope that you will be able to join us for our wonderful 
‘Arts ‘evening on Wednesday September 3rd.    There are 
many students at CPS who are extremely talented —whether it be creating 

works of art  or performing ! The Art and Music Show is an opportunity for us to showcase 
their talents, and acknowledge their achievements! See you there! 

Children’s Book Week 

Children’s Book Week is officially  next week, however, due to our Middle and Senior camps  
also being next week, CPS will be celebrating Children’s book Week  the following week (week 
commencing Monday 26th August.) The theme is  “Reading is my Secret Power”, so we          
encourage everyone to dress up for our dress up day on   Wednesday 28th August!   

Monday 26th August—Curriculum Day ! No students required at school.                  



 

 THURSDAY 

IS  

SCHOOL 

BANKING 

DAY 

  

  

  

Thursday 8th August 
  
 

Friday 9th August 
  
 

10th & 11th 

Monday 12th August 
  
  
  
  
  

Tuesday 13th August 
  
Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am – 
Gold Coin donation  

appreciated 

Wednesday 14th August Thursday 15th August 
  
Breakfast club held in the 

Gym at 8am – 
Gold Coin donation  

appreciated 

Friday 16th August 
  
Cranbourne Primary’s Got 

Talent Final! 
2.30pm in the gym 

17th & 18th 

Monday 19th August 
  
Grade 5/6 Camp – 
Phillip Island 
  

School Council 

Meeting 
  
  

Tuesday 20th August 
  
 Grade 5/6 Camp – 
Phillip Island 
  

Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am  - 
Gold Coin donation  

appreciated 
  
  

Wednesday 21st August 
  
Grade 5/6 Camp – 
Phillip Island 
  
Grade 4/5 Camp – Forest 

Edge 

Thursday 22nd August 
  
Grade 4/5 Camp – 
Forest Edge 
  
Breakfast club held in the 

Gym at 8am – 
Gold Coin donation  

appreciated 
  
Cranbourne Library Visit 
(Grades 3—6) 

Friday 23rd August 
  
Grade 4/5 Camp –   Forest 

Edge 
  

Whole School Assembly – 

2.30pm 

 

Senior Choir Performance 

at Assembly 

24th & 25th 

Monday 26th August 
  

 

 

Tuesday 27th August 
  
Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am – Gold 

Coin donation 
  

Wednesday 28th August 
  
Book Week Dress Up Day 
  
Author Visit to School 

Thursday 29th August 
  
Breakfast club held in the 

Gym at 8am – Gold Coin 

donation 

Friday 30th August 
  
Legoland Payment Due 
(Prep to Grade 2) 

31st & 1st 

Monday 2nd Sept 
  
  

Tuesday 3rd Sept 
  
Art & Music Show 
4.30 – 6pm 
  
Breakfast club held in 
the Gym at 8am – Gold 
Coin donation 
  

Wednesday 4th Sept 
  
Prep – Grade 2 
Legoland Excursion 

Thursday 5th Sept 
  
Breakfast club held in the 
Gym at 8am – Gold Coin 
donation 

Friday 6th Sept 7th & 8th 



 



Cranbourne Cobras! 

Rookies! 

In the rookie team (Cranbourne Cobras) 

for Hoop Time, we came 2nd overall. We 

won five games out of six. Some of our 

games were challenging and some were 

not. We had very good teamwork and 

when we were stuck, there was always 

someone there to pass to. We controlled 

our subs by ourselves, with very minimum 

help. The players in our team were Valen-

tine, Elijah, Nyakueth, Seepa, Tuasivi and 

Angelo. We really enjoyed the day and we 

had so much fun. 

FUTURE ALL STARS 

CRANBOURNE CAVALIERS 

On the 7thof August Taylah, Sahasra, 

Isaac, Jordan, Taj, Marissa, and Dylan 

went to Casey Stadium. We played four 

games of basketball and won all except 

one. Our first game, the opposition did not 

turn up so we won. Altogether we all did a 

great job and had lots of fun. At the end of 

the day, we came second. In our second 

game that we played, we smashed the op-

position by 31 points. All the time we had 

people encouraging us which was great. 





SAVE THE DATE 





 

 

Lids 4 Kids has teamed up with the e—Nable community to provide bespoke aids for children. 

Using 3D printers and recyclable bottle lids, 3D printed hands and arms  will be made for those 

children in need of an upper limb assistive device.   

We are seeking support from our school community to contribute to this great  

foundation. If you have any plastic lids from your milk, water, juice or soft drink bottles please 

donate by placing them in our box which will be placed in the hallway (facing our decking area).  

Please ensure you take the time to wash your lids before donating. 

 

 

 

 

 



BREAKFAST CLUB 

Don’t Forget Breakfast Club is held in the Gym every Tuesday and Thursday 
morning at 8am. 

Choices include: 

 Toast 

 Cereal 

 Fruit 

 Milo 

 Juice 

All students welcome! 

Gold coin donation greatly appreciated. 

Cranbourne Blue Light. 
 

DATE:  Friday 16
th

 August, 2019. 

 

Venue:     Cranbourne Public Hall 

                Corner of High and Clarendon Street’s Cranbourne. 

 

NEW TIME:  6.00PM to 8.30PM 

 

AGES:  8 to 14 years. 

 

COST:  $5.00 

 

UNIFORMED POLICE IN ATTENDANCE ALL EVENING. 

 


